
Remember to bring your item for the Arts activity 

FWC BILLINGS JUNIOR WOMAN’S CLUB 

AGENDA 

April 18,  2023 

6:30 PM 

First United Methodist Church  

2800 Fourth Ave. North 

• President – Barbara Hogg 

• Co-Presidents Elect – Marsha Hotchkiss & Peggy O’Brien 

• Secretary – Ellen Smith 

• Treasurer – Karin Green 

• Member at Large – Kathy Broyles 

• Parliamentary Advisors – Gayle Carter & Kristen Stewart  

 

~~ Note:  Please bring your own beverage, hopefully in a recyclable container ~~. 

  

GENERAL MEETING OPENING 6:30 PM 

 

Meeting Hosts -  Arts 

 

Regular Meeting opening 7:00 PM 

 



Call to order by President Barbara Hogg 

• PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

• CLUB COLLECT 

• INTRODUCE GUESTS, WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

• ANNOUNCEMENTS –  

MINUTES:  Ellen Smith ,  Minutes from March are attached.    

 

TREASURERS REPORT: March Treasurers report is attached. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE:  To be shared by members 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. Gayle - Regional meeting update 

2. Marsha H & Peggy - May meeting info 

3. Summer University update 

4. Recycling update 

5. Judy S. Memorial Plaque 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Barb B – CD garage sale 

2. Building and Grounds  

 
Coming Events! Dates to Remember 

April 18, 2023 – Business Meeting --- Host, Arts and Culture 

Eastern District Meeting – April 29, 9:30 -  Lockwood Fire Station 

May 16, 2023 – Spring Dinner  

June 1,2023 Jennie Award entries due to Susan Macartney  



 June 2 & 3. Casey’s Dream Garage Sale , 1536 Mullowney 
Lane, Billings 
 

June 10-12 - 2023 GFWC Convention – Louisville, KY   

August 24, 2023 – Western States Region Conference – Redmond, OR  

 

 

** All regular meetings begin at 6:30 with a program lasting approx. 30 minutes.  Business 

meeting begins at 7:00.  

** Meeting Hosts will plan speakers/program and refreshments. 

** Ideas for after meeting activities  can be suggested by any member in coordination with 

meeting host.  

 
 
 

??? What to Bring to this meeting ??? 
~ Check for Dues.  $35.00 made to BJWC 

 
~ Plastic for the recycling project.   The blue pickup will be 
parked at the church entrance.  Bring what you have been 
saving. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Minutes 
 

Billings Junior Women’s Club 
March 21, 2023 – 630PM 

First United Methodist Church 
 
 

President:  Barbara Hogg 
Co-President Elect:  Marsha Hotchkiss, Peggy O’Brien 
Secretary: Ellen Smith 
Treasurer:  Karin Green 
Member at Large: 
Parliamentary Advisors: Gayle Carter, Kristin Stewart 
 
Members Present:  Rena Bucher, Barb Barrett, Beverly 
Silkwood, Harriett Brandon, Joan Sleeth, Peggy O’Brien, Karin 
Green, Jody Schofield, Judy Senteney, Marsha Price, Cheryl 
McCall, Karen Durfey, Cathy Broyles, Linda Baker, Lynn 
Ehresman, Debbie Willis, Joyce Christensen, Kristen Stewart, 
Barb Hogg, Ellen Smith, Gayle Carter. 
 
Meeting Host:  Civic Engagement  
Program:  Eagle Mount 



 
Barbara Barrett presented a $500 check for the Eagle Mount 
Program to Lynn Cabrera, the presenter for the program 
tonight. 
 
Eagle Mount has had a wonderful presence in Billings for 
special needs children and adults. They provide many adaptive 
recreation opportunities. 
 
Regular Meeting Opening 7:25 pm. 
 
Call to order by Barbara Hogg, President. 
Pledge – Club Collect 
 
Introduction of Guests:  Susan Lubbers, Betty Mollette, 
Nancy McMannus. 
 
Announcements: 
Tickets for Tippet Rise can be obtained through 
tippetrise.com. 
Friends of the Library will be having a books sale April 13-15.  
You can become a member for $20 a year. 
The Arts & Culture Committee asked members to bring an 
item that is from a different culture to the April meeting. 
The Montana School for the Deaf and Blind is holding a raffle 
for a bronze sculpture.  Ask Barb Hogg for information. 
 



April is Child Abuse Prevention Month. Pins were distributed 
to be worn all month.  Pinwheels at the courthouse April 13th 
11:30 am.  
Casey’s Dream will be having a garage sale.  More information 
soon.  
 
Becky McGill has been ill but is feeling better now. 
Marsha Hotchkiss contracted Covid on a trip.  She is home 
recovering. 
Florence Diede had some eye issues that are being resolved. 
 
Minutes for the February meeting were sent by email.  They 
stand approved as sent. 
 
Treasurers Report stand approved as presented.  Dues will be 
collected in April and May, $35.00. 
 
Correspondence: 
Thank you for a comfort pillow. 
Thanks for scholarship, Taryn Riojas 
 
Unfinished Business: 
  
Regional Meeting update.  The meeting will be held at the 
Lockwood Fire Department April 29th. Registration forms will 
be available soon. 
 



Website & Summer University.  Gayle reported the website is 
up and running.  She asked that all information for summer 
university events be sent to her ASAP. 
 
New Business: 
Scholarship Winners: There will not be scholarship winners at 
the May meeting.  
Skyview High, Kelli Baumberger, Mt. Tech 
West High, Carley Jensen, Pre Med 
Senior High, Kendra Lien, Nutrition (her comment was 
“Service to others is our rent to be on this earth”. 
County Scholarship, Kaya Grave – Laurel High School Graphic 
Design 
Certificate of Licensure:  Payton Coxwell, Laurel, Dental 
Assistant attending Sheridan College. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:33 pm. 
 
Submitted by:  Ellen Smith, Secretary 
               April 1, 2023 
March Attendance gift drawing – Judy Senteney, Susan 
Lubbers (guest), Nancy McManus (guest). 
 
 
 
 
 

BJWC Children’s Foundation Annual Meeting 
March 21, 2023 



 
The meeting was called to order at 8:33 pm by Barbara Hogg, 
President. 
 
Barbara Barrett has been designated as a permanent 
authorized party on the Children’s Foundation LPL Investment 
accounts, and as such has provided the following report for 
account year 2022 during our annual meeting. 
The investment account balance is reflective of the market 
has seen during this past year with a significant unrealized 
loss.  Ending balance for February 2023 is $184,755.96 which 
is a market increase of approximately $5,000.  Barb spoke to 
Randy Porter, our account advisor, and he recommended no 
changes at this time and felt the account was invested and 
rebalanced to reflect the best of the market opportunities. 
LPL Financial Investment Account 
Value January 1, 2022,    $222,651.96 
Inflows      $ 
Outflows     $        (2,000) 
Market Fluctuations    $ (40,891.95) 
      __________ 
Total Ending Value December 31, 2022,  $179,724.01 
Annualized Advisory Fee of 1.40% 
Includes Annual Fee /Expenses of $2,717.72 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:45 pm 
 
Submitted by Ellen Smith, Secretary 



                         Barbara Barrett, Advisor 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

                             BJWC Treasurer's ReportBJWC Treasurer's Report
15-Apr-23

Committee Budgets

Advocates 1,310.19
Arts and Culture 2,850
Building and Grounds ($235.84)
Communications $405.41
Civic Engagement $185.63
Education -B4B supplies $3,500
Environment $250
Domestic Violence $1,977.56
Health and Wellness $1,500
Leadership $4,792.53
Membership $618.77
Scholarship $8,155.96
School Medical $1,758.44

Club Checking Account (518)
Balance $25,558

Club Savings Account (1187)
Balance $35,185.12

Children's Foundation
Investment $186,305.42
Checking (8437) $2,493.79
Books for Babies (6511) $9,707.96



Committee Reports 

 
Arts and Culture 

Chairmen:  Karen Durfey & Kathy Broyles 
Members: Marsha Hotchkiss, Gayle Carter. Elery Polkow, Bev Silkwood 
April2023 
These Activities are specifically for children and youth encouraging their 
participation in music, visual and theater arts. 
NOVA  Summer Camp $450 
Billings Symphony Explore Music $450 
Yellowstone Art Museum YAM Camp $450 
Alberta Bair Theater Performance for Elementary Children $450 
Billings Studio Theatre Summer Camp $450 
 
Art House Cinema and Pub for Remodeling and Expansion of their 
nonprofit facility $500 
 
We decided that we would pay $100 toward purchasing a brick for the 
Yellowstone County Museum and share the cost with Public Relations. If 
they choose not to support this mission, we will donate another $100 
from the next budget in June to complete the purchase. We will call 
National for our GFWC emblem to be placed on the brick. The brick 
comes from the early streets of Billings on Montana Avenue. 
 
We also decided to further explore the possibility of supporting a 
downtown mural if our name can be used as publicity for our BJWC. 



Volunteer hours: 8  

Club Dollars Used: $2850.    

Non-Club Dollars or Donations Used (In Kind Donation): 0 

Education and Libraries 
Karin Green Coordinator 
 
 

Books for Babies and…You! 
Chairwomen:  Bev Silkwood, Becky McGill, Carolyn Spector 
Members: Barb Barrett, Kathy Broyles, Linda Pickard, Marsha Hotchkiss, 
Diana Wohler, Nicki Broch, Ellen Smith, Peggy O’Brien, Rena Bucher, 
Jody Schofield, Jude Russell, Karin Green, Linda Altwine, Linda Wheeler, 
Lisa Hansen, Lynn Ehresman, Debbie Willis, Marsha Price 
April 2023 
 
Delivery of Books for Babies to the hospitals.  
Volunteer hours: 6  
Club Dollars Used: 
In Kind Donation: 
 
Three members met to discuss helping  
Carolyn in researching grant information. 
Volunteer hours: 6  
Club Dollars Used: 
In Kind Donation: 
 
3000 books, 31 boxes, have been ordered and delivered to Bev 
Silkwood’s house for our Books for Babies Campaign.  Cost is $7830.  



Due to the increased number of births, especially at St.V’s, it is necessary 
to increase the number of books  we purchase and bag.  Bev and one 
guest will deliver the books to the garage for our May bagging session. 
Volunteer hours: 5  
Club Dollars Used: $7830. 
In Kind Donation: 
 
Eight members of the Books for Babies Committee met on March 30, 
2023, at Perkins.  Assignments were made to collect materials for our 
bags from the Library, ESI, pamphlets from Family Tree, and the Dolly 
Parton Reading Project.  The committee set May 16-19 , 2023, from 9:30 
to 12:00, as our bagging dates. 
Volunteer hours: 20  
Club Dollars Used: 0 
In Kind Donation: 0 
 
Two members met at Ultra Graphics to order printed supplies for our 
B4B bags.  2000 stickers, 3000 booklets, 3000 bookmarks and 3000 
magnets were ordered.  Cost will be billed.  Supplies will be ready for 
our bagging date. 
Volunteer hours: 3  
Club Dollars Used: To be billed. 
In Kind Donation: 0 
 
 
 
Grand total for April 2023 



Volunteer hours: 38  

Club Dollars Used : $7830.00 
In Kind Donation: 0 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scholarship 
Chairman:  Linda Baker 
Members: Gayle Carter, Diana Wohler, Rena Butcher, Lisa Hanson 
April 2023 

Included are our winners for this year and a description of them. 

West High School $1500.00 Scholarship  
BJWC’s winner of the West High School $1500.00 scholarship is Carly 
Jensen. She is planning on going to the University of Montana and her 
major is Pre-med. 
Carly has been an active volunteer during her time in high school. For 
her platinum project she compiled research, presented to 
administration, conferred with suppliers, assessed finances and 
educated staff and students in order to implement  
 
Senior High School 
BJWC’s winner of the Senior High School  $1500.00 scholarship is Kendra 
Lien. She is planning on attending Montana State University majoring in 
Nutrition with an option in dietetics.  



She started out her essay with a quote from Muhammad Ali that said, 
“Service to others is the rent you pay for your room here on earth.” Her 
next strong statement said, “ I believe that life, opportunities, and skills 
that she has been given here on earth are a gift, and as humans, we 
have a moral responsibility to use the gifts we have as individuals to 
improve the lives of others in ways that we can. 
This young lady has been very active in school and in the community 
fulfilling her commitment.  
 
Skyview High School 
BJWC’s winner of the Skyview High School  $1500.00 scholarship is Kalli 
Baumberger She is planning on attending Montana Technological 
University and majoring in chemistry. After completing four years there 
she plans on going to medical school. 
Kalli is described by one of her teachers as an exceptional leader, worker 
and role model inside and outside the classroom. Besides doing well 
academically Kalli volunteers with the elderly at Wyndstone.  She also 
volunteers with children at church and Youth soccer as a referee and 
coach. 
 
County High School 
BJWC’s winner of the County High School  $1500.00 scholarship is Kaiya 
Graves from Laurel. She is planning on attending Colorado Mesa 
University majoring in Graphic Design. 
Kaiya is an excellent artist. She volunteered her time painting murals for 
West Elementary School and South Elementary School. She has always 
been an active volunteer in her community along with many school 
extra activities like volleyball, basketball, student council, National Honor 



Society, Billings Science Expo and many other awards and 
accomplishments. 
 
Certification/ Licensure  
BJWC’s winner of the Certification Licensure $1500.00 scholarship is 
Peyton Coxwell from Laurel, Montana. She is planning on going to 
Dental Hygiene school at Sheridan College in Wyoming. 
Peyton has been an active volunteer during her time in high school. She 
currently is an elementary student mentor with the Big Brothers and 
Sisters, active in the National Honor Society and is active in the soccer 
program in Laurel and mentors underclassmen. 

Volunteer Hours:  52 

Club Dollars Used:  

In kind donations: 

 

ESO 

Chairman:  Marsha Hotchkiss 
Members: Karen Durfey, Kathy Broyles, Linda Altwine, Bev Silkwood, 
Becky McGill. Judy Senteney, Diana Wohler, Karin Green 
 
April 2023 
During the month of March ESO members read 99 books (35,500 pages). 

On April 3rd nine ESO members met at Perkins for lunch and discussed 
some of the books they have been reading.  

The books we discussed were: 



Code named Sapphire Pam Jenoff 
The Family across the street Nicole Trope 

Where the forest meets the stars 
Glendy 
Vanderah 

Winter king Thomas Penn 
Lessons in chemistry Bonnie Garmus 
Dying in the wool Frances Prody 
Devotion Adam Makos 

Stormy weather 
Paulette Jiles 
Nevel 

Last Kingdom Steve Berry 

The Words we whisper 
Mary Ellen 
Taylor 

Chocolate chip mystery Joanne Fluke 
What Rose forgot Nevada Barr 

The Odd job 
Charlotte 
MacLeod 

 
 
 

Environment 
Chairman:  Bev Silkwood 
Members: Kathy Broyles, Rena Bucher, Gayle Carter, Karen Durfey, Karin 
Green, Marsha Hotchkiss 
 
April 2013 
 
We are continuing our goal of collecting 500 pounds of plastic so that 
we can get a bench. Three members and three guests (husbands and 
mom) spent time on a cold Friday morning consolidating the plastic from 
the famous blue truck. We’re happy to announce that we have 
approximately 250 pounds already! That high number is thanks to about 



100 pounds from Karen Durfey’s church. Please consider asking friends 
and other sources to help contribute. Barb will bring the truck to our 
meeting, so remember to bring what you’ve been saving.   
 
We had a wonderful response from club members bringing supplies for 
the animal shelters in January and would like to again request that you 
bring supplies that you have or are willing to purchase to our May 
meeting. Food, toys, leashes, cleaning supplies etc. are all great; they do 
ask, however, not to donate rawhide chews.  
 
Total for April 
Volunteer Hours: 9 
Club Dollars: $0 
In Kind Donation: $0 
 
April 22 is Earth Day and there are several ways to celebrate. We 
encourage you to join a group or spend a wonderful day outside 
enjoying nature.  
The Great American Cleanup sponsored by Bright n’ Beautiful, a 
Yellowstone County nonprofit, seeks a clean, green, and more beautiful 
community. There are several suggested activities that you can access at 
their website - https://www.bnbyc.org/ 
A&E Design hosts Earth Day Cleanup in Downtown Billings. Meet at 3 
p.m. at 124 N. 29th to pick up supplies and directions. Then trade in trash 
for a pint at Thirsty Street Brewing at 4 p.m. 
Free trees for Arbor Day Yellowstone Conservation District will be 
providing 600 trees from 9 a.m. to noon on April 28th next to 
Yellowstone Winery and Cellars, 1335 Holiday Circle. Trees will be 
available on a first come first served basis and limited to one per person.  
 
 
 
 



 
  
 

Health and Wellness 
Chairman:  Deb Willis 

Members: Ellen Smith, Jody Schofield, Lynn Ehresman, Florence Diede 
 

April 2023 
 
Project – Comfort Pillows 
• 114 pillow kits put together 
• Delivered to Riverside Middle School 
• Will return in approx. 3 weeks to assist in one of the small classes 

 
Volunteer hours: 20 
No money spent 
 
 
 
 

Special Projects: 

 
Advocates for Children 

Chairman:  Florence Diede 
Members: Marsha Hotchkiss, Linda Baker, Barb Barrett, Ellen Smith, 
Karin Green, Barb Hogg, Mary Huffmaster, Deb Willis, Linda Wheeler 
Ellery Polkow  



 
April 2023 
 
Easter Egg Drop 
Five Advocates members met on Monday, April 3 at 3:00 at Florence’s 
house and filled about 200 eggs with surprises and a few with candy. We 
then put them (10) in cute little baskets ready to surprise on Easter 
morning.      
 
Seven baskets were delivered to Bev Ferguson for her little ones, five 
went to children of members and  a couple to children in foster-care.  
We have enough of the finger puppets, bracelets, skateboards, 
parachuters, porcupine egg balls, rings, and stampers for next year.   
Volunteer hours: 10 
Club dollars used:  $0 
 
Blanket Project    
Our club label was sewn on each completed blanket and then it was 
packaged into the plastic bag.  Delivered 18 blankets to the Yellowstone 
County Sheriff’s Department before the end of March.  The receptionist 
was very pleased to have these.  Anxious to hear a few good stories of 
their experiences sharing these.   
Please bring your completed blanket to the meeting.  I have purchased 
enough fabric lengths for 15 blankets as some fleece was $3.99/yard. I’ll 
bring these to the meeting.  Thank you for your hard work.   
Volunteer hours:  20 
Club dollars used:  $122 for fabric + $212.00 for labels   
 
 



 
CASA  
Children in foster care continue to be served by our club volunteers.  
700 children are in local foster care with 211 having a CASA Advocate 
and 489 children are waiting for a CASA.  On average, children will spend 
18-24 months in the local foster care system. 
In the past decade, Yellowstone County has experienced a significant 
increase of children removed from their homes and placed into foster 
care. Nation-wide, the state of Montana has one of the highest 
populations of children in foster care per capita with Yellowstone County 
accounting for approximately 25% of all statewide removals each year. 
 
Volunteer hours:  90. Always a guess. 
Club dollars used:  $0 
 
Youth Service Center 
Karin Green continues to update the library with the most current books 
and is able to buy books at an amazingly low price.   
 
Family Tree Nurturing Center  
The Planting of Abuse Prevention Pinwheels was held at the courthouse 
with rain, snow and sleet.  Jody Schofield and Barb Barrett were brave 
dedicated soles attending.  Jody S. has attended several BOD meetings.  
Mark your calendars for the Open House from 6-8 on April 26.  It won’t 
be snowing inside.  Guest speaker will be at 7:00.  Let’s plan to go.   
Volunteer hours:  6    
Club dollars used:  $0 
 
 



 
Plan International USA 
Our new child is an 8 years old girl from Ecuador.  Our fees are already 
paid through July 2023.  I’ve sent the card we signed recently.    
Volunteer hours: 1   
Club dollars used:  $0 
 
 
 
                              

School Medical 
Chairman:  Barb Hogg 
Members:  Florence Diede, Gayle Carter, Jude Russell, Ellen Smith 

 
April 2023 
No activity this month. 
 
 

 
 

Building and Grounds 
Chairman:  Marsha Price 
Members:  Gayle Carter, Florence Diede 
 
March - April 2023 
             1.Replace Furnace motor 

  Volunteer hours: 2 
  Club dollars: $425. 
  In Kind Donation: 0 

 



2. Paint several rooms and touch up woodwork etc. throughout 
the building 
Volunteer hours: 2.5 
Club dollars: $1,929. 
In Kind Donation:  0 
 

3.  Insurance Payment 
Volunteer hours: .5 
Club dollar :  $13,109. 
In Kind : 0 
 

4. Repaired trim on garage 
Volunteer hours:  1 
Club Dollars:  0  
In Kind donation:  $20. 
 
 
 

 
Grand Total for March/April 2023 
Number of Programs: 4 
Number of Members: 3 
Volunteer Hours: 6 
Club Dollars Used: $15,463.00 
In Kind Donations: $20. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Leadership 

 
Florence Diede 
Members:  Gayle Carter, Marsha Price 
 
April 2023 
 
GFWC Convention 2023 will begin June 10-12 in Louisville, KY.  Florence 
will be presenting two workshops with the Signature Program: 
Prevention of Domestic and Sexual Violence Committee.    
 
LEADS 
We are anxious to learn who will be representing Montana for 2023.  
Plan to apply in 2024 before March.   
Our very own BJWC LEADS Graduates are working on a leadership 
presentation.    
 
Western States Region Conference  Is this on your calendar? 
Redmond Oregon beginning August 24, 2023.  This will be close enough 
for a days’ drive and loads of time with good friends.  Our own, GFWC 
Montana, Sandi Conrady is WSR President.  Let’s give our full support.  
 
GFWC of Montana   
 
Here are a few upcoming dates: 
April 1 - Photography contest entries due to Jo Campbell 
  Did you enter a photo?  I know Linda Baker sent in a photo.   
June 1 - Jennie Award entries due to Susan Macartney. 



 
Eastern District Convention 
Right around the corner!!! 
Have you sent your registration?   
Saturday, April 29 at Lockwood Fire District,  501 Johnson Lane, in the 
meeting room.  
Eastern District Officers have a great day planned.  Share your talents by 
contributing a fundraiser item.   
Remember, BJWC will pay your registration and meal costs for this event 
after attending.  Print a BJWC reimbursement form, attach a copy of 
your registration and submit to Florence for approval.  Please do this 
ASAP as we are nearing the end of our budget year.   
  

Volunteer hours: 1 

Club Dollars Used:   $0 

In Kind Donation:  
 
 

Membership 
Chairmen:  Marsha Hotchkiss, Peggy O’Brien 
Members: Karen Durfey, Marsha Price, Marsha Hotchkiss, Karin Green, 
Deb Willis, Barb Hogg, Barb Barrett 
 
March 2023 
The membership committee did not meet in March. We plan to meet in 
April to review our packets that are given to new members, as some of 
the information is outdated. We will also select a location for our May 



meeting and make plans for that special day when we honor our 
scholarship winners. 
 
April 2023 
The membership committee met at the library at 9:30 on Wednesday, 
April 5. Members present were Peggy O'Brien, Marsha Hotchkiss, Karen 
Durfey, Marsha Price, and Karin Green. 
 
Members reviewed the application form that Peggy retyped. 
 
We talked about sending memorial gifts in lieu of flowers. Ideas of 
where to send memorials included CASA, Angela's Piazza, and other 
organizations supported by BJWC. The consensus was that this was a 
good idea.  
 
The May meeting was discussed. We will meet on Tuesday, May 16. Joan 
Sleeth is doing table decorations. Scholarship winners will not be 
attending. Marsh Hotchkiss looked into meeting at the Hilton Garden 
Inn, but since they charge a room fee of $300, we looked into other 
options, choosing the Rib and Chop House. We will be charging $20 per 
person, with the membership committee picking up the balance. This 
will be a members-only event. 
 
Membership packets need to be updated. We went through the 5 
premade binders, and each was different! We removed some materials 
that we did not feel were relevant, and reorganized the packets. We 
decided to add the bylaws. Peggy will work on retyping documents to 
make them look cleaner and more professional. 



Marsha Hotchkiss will have some name tags made for our three new 
members, Cheryl McCall, Joyce Christensen, and Nancy McManus. We 
will initiate these members at the May meeting, and need to check to 
see if there are other members needing to be initiated. Once the 
packets are complete, Peggy and Marsha will set up a meeting for 
members and mentors prior to the May meeting. 
                   
 
Typing membership documents 
Volunteer hours: 15 hours 
Club Dollars Used: $0.00  
Non-Club Dollars 0.00 
 
 
Grand Total for April 2023 

Volunteer hours:  25 hours  

Club Dollars Used: $0.00    

Non-Club Dollars: $0.00  
 

History and Resource 
Chairman:  Judy Senteney 
Members: Gayle Carter, Carolyn Spector,  
 
April  2023 
 
Two members continue to work on the local erection of a plaque for 
Hazel Hunkins, a suffragette from Billings. We are working with the 
Billings League of Women Voters. The Plaque is part of the National 



Votes for Women Trail, and is funded by the William G. Pomeroy 
Foundation. The dedication will be held May 16, 2023 at 3:30, at the 
Lincoln Center, where she attended and graduated class Victorian. 
 
Volunteer Hours: 30 
Club Monies: 0 
In-Kind Monies: 0 
 
 

Communications/PR 
Chairman – Gayle Carter 
Members: Florence Diede, Karen Durfey, Barb Hogg, Linda Baker, Karin 
Green, Marsha Hotchkiss 
April 2023 
 
Facebook 
Karen Durfey posted many pictures of events. Please send her a picture 
and include a narrative if your committee wants something posted. 

Volunteer hours:1 
 
Website 
The scholarship winners and their pictures are posted on the website.  
We would like to see the website receive more visits. If your committee 
has a project or you have pictures to share on the site - send them to 
gfwc@aol.com. 

Volunteer hours: 2 
 
Email/AOL 
Messages for many activities are sent to members on 
gfwcbillings@aol.com . 



Volunteer hours: 1 
 
Summer University 
Two events have been turned in for the Summer University. They will be 
presented at the meeting and available for signing. If other events have 
been planned please bring the information to the meeting. 
 
Grand total for April 2023 

Number of Programs: 4 

Volunteer hours:  4 

Club Dollars Used :  
 
In Kind Donation:  
 
 

Domestic Violence Awareness & Prevention: 
Committee Chairman – Judy Senteney 
Members: Marsha Price, Barb Hogg, Karen Durfey, Ellen Smith, Marsha 
Hotchkiss, Linda Wheeler, Kathy Broyles, Bev Silkwood, Kristin Stewart, 
Carolyn Spector 

 April 2023  
 
Tumbleweed:  We continue to supply a hot lunch weekly. 
Volunteer Hours: 20 
Club Dollars Used:  0 
In-Kind Donations:  $170.00 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Civic Engagement and Outreach 
Chairman:  Barb Barrett 
Members: Peggy O’Brien, Marsha Price, Barb Hogg, Ellen Smith, Judy 
Senteney, Joan Sleeth 
March - April 2023 
Mar 8 - Hosted craft day at Casey's Dream and St. Patrick's Day décor 
was the focus of our creativity! We utilized puzzle pieces to recycle as 
shamrock wreath wall hangers using paint, glue, coins, and holiday 
shapes. Participants used their personal flare to create a fun wreath to 
hang up at home or give as a gift. 
 
Volunteer hours: 6  
Club Dollars Use: $59.91 
Non-Club Dollars or Donations Used (In Kind Donation): $20 
 
March 21 - Civic Engagement partnered with Advocates Committee to 
present Eagle Mount with a check for $500 to put towards supporting 
athletes for summer camps. 
Civic Engagement gave $150 
Advocates gave $350 
 
Volunteer hours: 0 
Club Dollars Use: $150 
Non-Club Dollars or Donations Used (In Kind Donation): $0 
 



Grand Total for March 2023 
Volunteer hours: 6 
Club Dollars Used: $209.91 
In Kind Donation: $20 
 

Document Organization Committee 
Chairman:  Marsha Price 
Members:  Judy Senteney, Kathy Broyles, Barbara Hogg 
 
April 2023 
 
No activity this month. 
 
 
Revised: April 2023 
 
 
 


